
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

1​st​ June 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
  
We would like to start by extending a big thank you for your patience and understanding during the period that school has 
been closed to the majority of children. We understand that this will have been a difficult time for you, having to juggle 
childcare, home learning and work commitments, as well as with the many other difficult circumstances your family may have 
found themselves in. As a school community, we would like to send our deepest sympathies to those of you who have lost 
loved ones during this time, and our prayers for all who have suffered.   
  
As stated in our previous letter, we will shortly be in a position to open school to a larger number of pupils using a ​safe, 
steady ​and ​sustainable ​approach: gradually increasing the number of pupils accessing school over a period of time, reviewing 
our safety procedures regularly and ensuring that we are able to continue to operate safely as our numbers increase. We 
would like to set out the timetable for this wider opening below and to make you aware of the safety measures we will be 
putting in place. Please note that we will only begin this programme ​if we consider it is safe to do so​, in accordance with 
government advice:  
 

Timetable for wider reopening​ ​to pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 only 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
At this stage, while the government guidelines on social distancing and ​implementing protective measures in education 
and childcare settings​ are in place, ​we will not be able to open to other year groups​. This is due to limitations on space and 
staffing available. We will also be unable to provide Breakfast and After-School club provision due to the necessity for pupils 
from different groups not to mix. However, we will be continually reviewing our procedures, and the above timetable will be 
revised if necessary or appropriate.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
We would like the children returning to school and the children of key workers to wear school uniform from Monday 8th 
June.  We will of course be flexible with this as we understand that during the lockdown period, children may have grown out 
of some items.  We strongly advise parents to wash any clothes the children have worn at the end of each day.  
 
Some important points to note: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Key worker parents 
If your child(ren) has been accessing our childcare facility during this time of school closure but your child is in one of the 
eligible classes to ‘return to school’, you have a very important decision to make.  You need to decide if you wish your child to 
continue to access the childcare provision which runs from 8am-6pm ​OR​ return to school within their year group which runs 
from 8:30am-3:30pm Mon- Thurs and 8:30am-12:30pm on Fridays (please note: these times will include staggered drop offs 
and pickups for different groups of children).  ​Whichever provision you decide on, your child must remain within this for the 
foreseeable future as we must minimise contact and mixing​.  If you choose the childcare provision for key worker children, 
you can continue to select days and times which suit your working pattern and we will continue to survey you for these details 
weekly.  
 
We believe that the decision on​ ​whether to send your child back to school at the present time rests with you as parents and 
carers. The government have explained that no fines for non-attendance will be issued until further notice. ​We will continue 
to provide home learning ​on our website (for FS1/2 and KS1) and Google Classroom (for KS2), as we have been doing, for as 
long as it is possible: children both at home and in school will be able to complete these tasks.  However, we have been 
working hard to ensure school is as safe as possible and have made a number of significant changes to ensure the risks to our 
pupils and staff are minimised.  These can be found on the next page: 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

St Francis – Covid 19 Safety Measures 

 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Staggered drop off and pickup times: 
 Staggered drop off time 

Monday-Friday 
Staggered pick up time 
Monday-Thursday 
(Friday in brackets) 

Year 1 
YELLOW BUBBLE 

8:30am 2:45pm  ​(11:45am) 

Year 1 
BLUE BUBBLE 

8:40am 3pm        ​ (12pm) 

Year 6 
PURPLE BUBBLE 

8:50am 3:15pm  ​(12:15pm) 

Year 6 
ORANGE BUBBLE 

9am 3:30pm   ​(12:30pm) 

 
Until we know which children will be returning to school, we cannot allocate the children to a bubble.  We will be in a position 
to release this information this Friday 5​th​ June.  Information for parents/carers of Reception children will follow at a later date. 
 
Once again, thank you for your understanding as we move into this next stage of our plans for your child’s education during 
this ever-changing period. Please take the time to read and consider the information presented here and decide ​if you intend 
to send your child to school​ on the date above. We need to know this information by the dates set out below so we can plan 
for the safe return of this wider group of children.   
 
On Wednesday this week (3​rd​ June), we will make a video available to your children to help with their transition back into 
school.  Through this video, we hope to show the children (and yourselves) what school will look like on their return, the new 
systems and routines we will have in place and the new expectations we will have for hygiene and behaviour.  We hope this 
letter and the forthcoming video will provide you with clear information on what the return to school will look like.  On 
Thursday this week (4​th​ June), we will then survey all parents/carers of children in eligible cohorts once again on whether you 
intend to send your children back on the dates given.  
  
We have worked extremely hard to establish this small-group structure, and it is therefore essential that you complete this 
survey so that we can continue to plan to ensure school is as safe as possible.  Children whose parents register them as a 
definite ‘yes’, will then be added to a register: ​children who are not registered will be unable to start school on the stated 
date.   
  
If you wish to discuss your options, are unable to access the surveys, or you have any questions at all, please don’t hesitate to 
get in touch via the office email address. We are looking forward to welcoming the children back to school and trust that you 
will help us to make this transition as safe and as smooth as possible.   
  
Yours sincerely,  

  
 
 

Mr D Copley Mrs A Haines 
Executive Headteacher Head of School 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


